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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to make friends’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Alice R
Darcy W
	Grayson SVZ
Nellie D
	Ava M
Oscar M
	Amelia L
Elissa P
	Raeni T
Jessica H
	Hilary Y
Alice P

	Year 1
	Alfie W
Harrison W
	Brody F
Charlotte F
	Sienna S
Yuvan Y
	Parker W
Alexander C
	Maisie H
Oliver M
	Josie T
Alfie H

	Year 2
	Charlie H
Levi S
	Billy W
Bodhi G
	Willow T
Ellis MD
	Thomas V
Sophia W
	Jayden C
Emily B
	Eva H
Sam G

	Year 3 
	Theo P
Sophie T
	Harrison P
Thea W
	Isabella O
Ava H
	Archie E
Eva K
	Oliver K
Robyn W
	Maisey BB
Louie M

	Year 4
	Ellen G
Esmee R
	Warren H
Fraser B
	Ellie B
Oliver N
	Zak C
Moses C
	Eleanor J
Gabriel P
	Oliver L
Oscar O

	Year 5
	Daisy S
Leo F
	Nancy P
Starlett FR
	Heath C
Ellie K
	Ruby F
Harley J
	Olivia F
Olivia P
	Daniel C
Max D

	Year 6
	Ty N
Louie F
	Sienna J
William L
	Isla S
Maverick T
	Kayden B

Isaac S
	Jack S
Frankie W
	Elliot K
Cole C

	Walliams
	1221
	Rowling
	1347

	Dahl
	1402
	Cowell
	1407


Overall winners are Cowell with 2147 points
New Reception Starters, September 2024
Welcome to the younger siblings of some of our pupils who have been accepted to join the Lowton West Primary School community, starting this September. Would parents please make sure that they formally accept the offer of a place by sending an email to the school office at enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk giving the child’s full name. Our School Business Manager will then respond to the email with a short form for you to complete and send back. Thank you.

Parent Governor Election Ballot
Just a reminder to return your completed ballot papers before 3pm on Tuesday, 23rd April. Thank you.
Class 5 Parents Evening
The postponed parents evening has now been rearranged to take place next week, on Wednesday 24th April. The same times that you had previously booked will still apply.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Yesterday, Year 1 had an amazing day out at Blackpool Zoo and the children's behaviour was outstanding! The staff were extremely proud of the respect they displayed to the animals, the zoo keepers, and the other visitors, whilst at the zoo.

The children enjoyed seeing the huge tigers in the new 'Big Cats enclosure' - Class 3 children were able to watch feeding time at the enclosure, a fascinating but true display of what fierce creatures they are! The sealion show was a highlight of the day, with children watching the Californian sealions catching hoops and balancing balls on their noses. We even got a wave from them!

With comments from the children like “Best day ever!” and “The zoo is my favourite trip!” we are certain that the day was a huge success... even with the drizzly Blackpool weather.
Thank you to Year 1 staff and helpers for making it a wonderful day, and to Friends Association for their contribution towards the cost of the trip.

Year 6 Crucial Crew
Also yesterday, Year 6 went to Wigan Army Reserve Centre for the 'Crucial Crew' event. The children were given mini presentations on key safety messages from the following departments: Wigan Nurses, Wigan Road Safety, We Are With You (drug and alcohol support services), Water Safety, Greater Manchester Police (Social Media Safety) and Cadent Gas (Carbon Monoxide). 

The children learnt the following things: how to put someone in the recovery position; how to keep themselves and others safe by a canal; how to keep safe online by turning off location settings and blocking strangers; cycling safety; the effect of drugs, alcohol, vapes and to say “no,” and the effects of carbon monoxide. The children also brought home a carbon monoxide detector. 

It was a thoroughly informative and engaging morning. The Crucial Crew staff said that the children had been amazing throughout and were a credit to the school.
Football 
Thursday was a busy day, because in the evening, the school football team took part in their first match of the season against St Luke's. It was a fantastic game and the team played really well. After a slightly nervous start, we really came into our own, coming from two goals behind to eventually win 8-4. The team showed amazing resilience and positivity and it was nice to see the goals shared out across the squad (the sign of a really good side). Congratulations and well done, and thank you to Mr Copley and Mrs Crossland for supporting the team.
Reading Award Badges

If your child has received a Reading Award badge from school, we ask that you please return this as soon as possible to make it available for the next winner to receive it. Thank you.

Forthcoming School Trips
The Year 3 trip to Manchester Palace Theatre takes place next Thursday, 25th April. 
A reminder that all children should come to school in their school uniform. We will be having lunch before we leave school therefore children who usually have packed lunches should still bring it in as normal. Hot dinners are provided for those children who are already on hot dinners. A drink and a snack will be provided for the interval so please don't provide children with their own snacks.

Please collect your child from school at 6:00 pm.

Wigan Council Road Safety Team

The Road Safety Team’s popular free cycling event returns to the Three Sisters Race Circuit in Ashton-in-Makerfield on Tuesday 7th May and Tuesday 23rd July 2024. Families from all across the borough are invited to come along and enjoy a whole host of bike-based activities on and off the track. They have bikes available to borrow and ride around the course, balance bikes and cycle skills sessions for children, and Wheels For All adapted cycles for people with a range of disabilities. Further details are available on the Wigan Council website at www.wigan.gov.uk/CycleThreeSisters  
School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 22nd April 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements
Reuben C from Class 10 and his brother Ellis C from Class 8 will be doing a shark dive on April 21st to raise funds for Alfie’s Squad. Mrs C appeared on BBC News in March talking about the support their family has received from the group. Reuben and Ellis are doing a really brave thing and we’re very proud of them. We hope it proves to be a thrilling experience.
After/Before-School Clubs

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 4
	Mini-Golf and Hockey
	Wednesday 24th April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 5
	Zumba
	Tuesday 23rd April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Fencing Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 23rd April
	Drop off at main front entrance at 8:00am

	Year 6
	Booster Lessons
	Monday 22nd April
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
